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Dear Sirs
Draft Endorsement Advice Letter – Adoption of IAS 23 Borrowing Costs (Revised March 2007)

By e-mail of 26 April 2007 you have enclosed the EFRAG Draft Endorsement Advice Letter on IAS 23 (revised) and invite comments on the draft. The Danish Accounting Standards Committee (DASC) would like to submit the following comments.

The Danish Accounting Standards Committee continues to support the efforts towards convergence with the purpose of developing a common set of global accounting standards of high quality. However, with regard to these revisions to IAS 23 the Committee is not convinced that the solution will result in financial reporting of higher quality. For instance, we find it unfavourable that the revised standard results in different calculation and recognition of capital costs depending on whether the company is in possession of adequate means of funds or needs to finance the purchase of a qualifying asset by means of a new loan (borrowing).
Rather DASC believes that the revised IAS 23 is a step towards convergence with US GAAP for the sake of convergence without appropriate consideration to whether the amendments result in financial reporting of a higher quality when considering both the costs and the benefits of the amendments. Thus, the issue of capitalisation of borrowing costs should be deliberated on further before a final accounting treatment is decided upon and such deliberations should be made in connection with future convergence efforts.

In addition, the Committee (like EFRAG in its Update April 2007) notes that the IASB is sending confusing messages about options when it is forcing through this amendment to IAS 23 for the sake of convergence with US when, at the same time, they introduce a “convergence option” in other projects, not least in its joint project with the FASB on Business Combinations. 
The Committee believes that the views of the minority of EFRAG members explained in Appendix 2—Dissenting Views has merits and do not support the revised IAS 23. Therefore, we find that EFRAG should not advise an endorsement of the revised IAS 23.

Yours sincerely

Eskild Nørregaard Jakobsen
Ole Steen Jørgensen

Chairman of the Accounting
Head of Department, FSR

Standards Committee
Secretary to the Accounting 
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